
NOVASCOTIA 

Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal 
Office of the Minister 

JAN 2 2 2020 

Mr. Stephane Cyr 

Chief Administrative Officer 

Municipality of Clare 

1185 Highway 1 

Little Brook, NS BOW 1 Z0 

Dear Mr. Cyr: 

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2 

RECEIVED 

JAN 3 0 2020 

Thank you for your letter dated November 4, 2019, regarding Common Cross Road 

between Civic numbers 92 and 155 in Saulnierville, NS. 

I am advised that staff is aware of concerns expressed in your letter and have plans to 

install guardrail this upcoming summer construction season. 

If you have any further questions, please email the Area Manager, Pamela Mehlman­

Shand, at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or call 902-749-2416. 

Sincerely, 

Lloyd P. Hines 

Minister 

c: Greg Newell, District Director Western 

Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager Yarmouth, Shelburne & Clare 

Honourable Gordon Wilson, MLA for Clare-Digby (gwilson@claredigby.ca) 


